23. 8. 2001

REPORT OF THE CITY MANAGER

PART A - MATTERS REQUIRING A COUNCIL DECISION

1. FERRY ROAD BUS STOP

Officer responsible Author
City Manager Peter Mitchell, DDI 371-1549

At its meeting on 26 July 2001 the Council resolved:

“That a bus stop be installed on the north-east side of Ferry Road commencing at a point 21 metres
from its intersection with Charlesworth Street and extending in a north-westerly direction for a
distance of 13 metres.”

Since that resolution was passed representations have been received from the householder whose
property is most affected by the location of the bus stop and after discussion it is proposed to relocate
the bus stop. The effect of a relocation is that two new bus stops are created, one in Charlesworth
Street and one further along Ferry Road. The owners of one of those properties have granted consent
to the bus stop being located outside their property and it is anticipated that the other consent will be
forthcoming by the time of the Council meeting.

The Council's Standing Orders provide that a Council resolution may be revoked or altered on a
recommendation contained in a report by the Principal Administrative Officer.

Given the nature of the proposed change, it is considered that this report is an appropriate form to
revoke the July Council resolution in this particular situation.

Accordingly the following recommendation is made:

Recommendation: 1. That the following resolution passed by the Council at its meeting on
26 July 2001 be revoked:

“That a bus stop be installed on the north-east side of Ferry Road
commencing at a point 21 metres from its intersection with
Charlesworth Street and extending in a north-westerly direction for
a distance of 13 metres.”

2. That the following resolutions be passed by the Council:

“(@ That a bus stop be installed on the north-east side of Ferry
Road commencing at a point 17 metres from its intersection
with Charlesworth Street and extending in a south-easterly
direction for a distance of 15 metres.

(b) That a bus stop be installed on the north-west side of
Charlesworth Street commencing at a point 23.5 metres from its

intersection with Ferry Road and extending in a north-easterly
direction for a distance of 14 metres.”

CONSIDERED THIS 23RD DAY OF AUGUST 2001

MAYOR


Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


